
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  

TAKE NOTICE that the Borough of Bound Brook has filed a request with the New Jersey Department of 

Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, proposing to transfer ownership of parkland from the 

Borough of Bound Brook to Marj Schindelar. The parkland to be transferred is known as North Park, 

Block 98.01, Lot 1, north of the intersection of Ross and Schindelar Lanes, consists of +/-6.5 acres and is 

subject to Green Acres restrictions.  The portion of the parkland proposed for transfer is +/- 0.0554 acres 

and would resolve a long standing encroachment. The compensation would be money paid to the 

Borough by Marj Schindelar for park improvements or park acquisition as determined by the Borough.  

Pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:36-25.5(a)3, a hearing to obtain public comment on this request will be held at:  

Borough Hall  

230 Hamilton Avenue 

Bound Brook, NJ 08805 

 

7:30 PM on October 24, 2107 

 

All information submitted by the Borough of Bound Brook to the Green Acres Program in support of this 

requested parkland transfer is available for public inspection at Borough Hall, 230 Hamilton Avenue, 

Bound Brook, NJ, 08805. The information is also available at the library located at 402 E. High Street, 

Bound Brook, NJ, 08805.  

Written comments on the parkland transfer request may be directed to Municipal Clerk at 230 Hamilton 

Avenue, Bound Brook, NJ, 08805, 732-356-0833.  Please send a copy of any comments submitted on this 

request to the New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection, Green Acres Program, Bureau of 

Legal Services and Stewardship, Mail Code 501-01, 501 East State St., P.O. Box 420, Trenton, NJ 08625-

0420.  

Public comment on this parkland transfer request will be accepted during the public hearing or until 

November 7, 2017.  


